


 

 

 
You may be interested in viewing our proactively released responses regarding COVID-
19 which can be accessed on our website here. Some of the recipients were also supplied 
with a copy of the risk assessment. 
 

4. What ongoing risk assessment resulting from the policy mentioned in (2) will be 
done. 

 
In conjunction with the ongoing changes to the Covid-19 situation and impact of Omicron, 
the Council will regularly be reviewing its position on risk management and health, safety 
and wellbeing of staff. 
 

5. In respect of the council owned property at 26-29 Marine Parade, Paraparaumu, 
purchased in 2019 (your LGOIMA reply to us of 29 October 2019 refers): 
 
a) does the Council still own this property 

 
Council still owns the property at 26 – 29 Marine Parade, Paraparaumu. 

 
b) if not who was it sold to and the amount realised 

 
The property at 26 – 29 Marine Parade has not been sold. 

 
c) if so, what are the current intentions in respect of it. 

 
Council is actively discussing options for the future use of the land with interested parties.  
These discussions are confidential, and we withhold this information under the following 
sections of the Act: 
 
• 7(2)(b)(ii) – to protect the commercial position of the person who supplied or who is 

the subject of the information.  
• 7(2)(h) – to enable any local authority holding the information to carry out commercial 

activities. 
• 7(2)(i) – to enable any local authority holding the information to carry on negotiations. 

 
In the Council's view the reasons for withholding these details are not outweighed by public 
interest considerations in section 7(1) favouring their release.  
 
You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent 
by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
Ngā mihi  

 
Mark de Haast 
Group Manager Corporate Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Tōpū 
 




